
 

 

PRODUCED BY LYONSHALL PARISH COUNCIL 

WHAT’S NEW 

Apr/May 2024 

Keeping you in touch with your community 

 
WELCOME 

Welcome to Lyonshall News.   

Inside you will find matters of        

interest to you and your Community 

Don’t forget Friday morning coffee in 

the Memorial Hall.  A warm welcome 

providing an  opportunity for the    

community to come together making  

important  social connections. 

Find a pothole—Log it with 
Herefordshire Council  

Herefordshire Council Hotline on 
01432 261800 or   
www.herefordshire.gov.uk or       
download the Hereford Council      
pothole  reporting app to your mobile.  
Footpaths problems:  Contact the 
Footpaths Officer Kate Lomax or the 
Clerk.               

PUBLIC  

MEETING  

Flood Response         

8th May 

2.00pm 

In the Hall 

Events 

See inside 



 

 

 

  

The Parish Council has now installed two new 

swing sets in the playground and are awaiting 

delivery of safety bark before it can be opened 

again.    Thank you to councillors for their efforts 

to clear away the site and replenish the new bark 

around the new swings when it arrives.  

WHATS ON IN LYONSHALL 
Lyonshall Social & Events group has a  variety of  new events over the next 

few months. Here’s the current schedule: 

Don’t forget the regular monthly Coffee Mornings on the second  Friday of 

the Month from 10am in the Memorial Hall.  You can join The Memorial 

Hall Facebook Page  or the Lyonshall WhatsApp Chat Group—Contact  

Daniel Sutton via WhatsApp on 07984 946933. You will need to include 

your full address and mobile number.   Any queries on any event, please 

contact  Marian Wilson on marian4wilson@gmail.com or 07483 850803 

PLAYGROUND 

mailto:marian4wilson@gmail.com


We Don’t Buy Crime is a department with-

in West Mercia Police tackling  acquisitive 

crime throughout the local areas.  It uses a 

forensic property  marking product called 

SmartWater to protect parishioners’ personal property against theft.  

If you would be interested in the parish joining this initiative please      

contact the clerk to gauge the interest within the community.  

Email : lyonshallparishclerk@gmail.com 

WE DON’T BUY CRIME 

 PUBLIC MEETING 
As you are all aware, the Parish experienced some 

flooding at the beginning of  January and some       

residents raised concerns at recent Parish Council 

(PC) meetings. Ward Councillor, Roger Phillips has 

helped the PC explore opportunities and following a 

useful meeting with experts from the EA and Balfour Beatty  the PC has      

decided to form a Flood Response Group. Parishioners are invited to attend a 

public  meeting  to form a group who will help organize and support in the 

event of future flooding. If you are interested in helping please come along on 

Thursday 8th May at 2.00pm in the Memorial Hall. 

NEW WEBSITE 

Good News: The Parish  

Council’s new website is now  

active.  A new  subscribers’ 

list will  be made for emailing 

news and event so please 

check out the site at 

www.lyonshall.net and   

subscribe now even if you 

were previously registered! 



 

 

COUNCILLORS 
Regular Activities 

IN THE HALL  

Contact organizers for 

information 

Playgroup  

Coffee Morning      

    Bridge Club 

Lyonshall bridgeclub.org 

Pilates with 

HelenB 

info@helenbpilates.com  

If you would like to contribute to  the next issue of Lyonshall 

News please contact Becky Bissell on 01544  340747 or email 

lyonshallparishclerk@gmail.com before 15th May 2024 

Lyonshall has an information packed community 

website.  If you are interested in current news and 

events then sign up for email news alerts.  

Are you missing out? — www. lyonshall.net 

Steven Futcher (Chair) 01544 340830 

Paul Avery   01544 340409 

Chris Auger  01544 340337 

Kate Lomax  01544 340092 

Sandy Lampitt   01544  340403 

Gill Cowling  01544  340551 

Ray Richards  01544 340563 

Andrew Turner  01544 340322 

Richard Davies  01544 340517 

Oliver Hughes               07532 128900  

Becky Bissell  (Clerk) 01544 340747 

Roger Phillips   01544 340269 

(County Councillor)   

Next Parish Council Meetings        

Held in the Hall at 7:30 pm  

PC Meeting 11th April  

Annual PC Meetings 9th May  

 

mailto:info@helenbpilates.com

